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Social Security Trustees Project $136,800 Wage Base for 2020 - The Board of Trustees of the 
Social Security Trust Fund reports each year on the financial condition of the social security 
program. The 2019 Annual Report of the Board of Trustees of the Federal Old-Age and 
Survivors Insurance and Federal Disability Insurance Trust Funds, issued on April 22, includes 
both short- and long-term projections about the social security system. 

Using the “intermediate” projections, the board projects the social security wage base will be 
$136,800 in 2020 (up from $132,900 this year) and will increase to $191,100 by 2028. The 
formal announcement of the 2020 wage base will not come until mid-October. 

The projections, which are only an indication of the expected trend, are based on social security 
program provisions in current law and do not consider any changes in these provisions that might 
be made in the future. 

https://www.americanpayroll.org/news-resources/apa-news/federal-news/2019/04/25/social-security-

trustees-project-$136-800-wage-base-for-2020

Employers Must Report EEO-1 Component 2 Pay Data for 2017 and 2018 by September 
30- The U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) has informed employers of 
the September 30, 2019, due date for submission of calendar years 2017 and 2018 Component 2 
pay data for the Employer Information Report (EEO-1). 

The due date is a result of an April 25 order from a U.S. district court judge requiring the EEOC 
to collect EEO-1 Component 2 pay data broken down into pay bands and gender, ethnicity, and 
race (National Women’s Law Center v. Office of Management and Budget). The court allowed 
the EEOC to choose between 2017 or 2019 as a requirement for an additional year of pay data. 

On April 29, the EEOC announced the September 30, 2019, due date for submission of 2018 
Component 2 pay data, which was later published in the Federal Register [84 F.R. 18383, 5-1-
19]. On May 3, the EEOC chose to collect data for 2017, which will be due on September 30, 
2019, along with the 2018 data [84 F.R. 18974, 5-3-19]. 

https://www.americanpayroll.org/news-resources/apa-news/federal-news/2019/05/03/employers-

must-report-eeo-1-component-2-pay-data-for-2017-and-2018-by-september-30

Mobile Workforce Bill Introduced in 2019-2020 Congress - The Mobile Workforce State 
Income Tax Simplification Act of 2019 has been introduced in the 116th U.S. Congress (2019-
2020). If enacted, S. 604 would simplify multi-state taxation by establishing a 30-day threshold 
before a state could impose income tax on a nonresident employee’s wages. 

The mobile workforce bill provides a 30-day safe harbor for employees and employers. When an 
employee travels into another state for work, he or she will not be subject to nonresident taxes 
for time periods of less than 30 days. The 30-day threshold is not continuous, so an employee 
might make a number of business trips to a state before reaching it. Once the threshold is 
reached, the tax and withholding obligation goes back to the first day worked in the state. 



APA continues to support the legislation, which has been introduced a number of times since 
2006. In 2017, the U.S. House of Representatives passed the legislation, but the congressional 
session ended before it was put to a vote by the Senate. 

https://www.americanpayroll.org/news-resources/apa-news/state-local-news/2019/04/26/mobile-

workforce-bill-introduced-in-2019-2020-congress


